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   East Surrey Badger Protection Society 
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�                   Registered charity No. 800270 
 

EAST SURREY BADGER 
PROTECTION SOCIETY  

 

STOP THE  
BADGER CULL  

Sign Dr Brian May’s 
online petition -  

see page 14 
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EAST SURREY BADGER PROTECTION SOCIETY (ESBPS ) 
Please use these addresses to write to any committee member  

post address:  ESBPS  30 Church Road, Warlingham, Surrey  CR6 9NU 
e-mail address: esbps.badgers@gmail.com 

Website:  www.esbps.org.uk 
Views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the ESBPS. No responsibility 
can be accepted for errors, although every effort is made to ensure accuracy. 
   
Committee Members: 
Chairman.  Ray Ings  01883 380321 
 

Secretary.     Vacant – We urgently need a new secretary.  
    Please contact Ray if you can help us. 
 
Treasurer.  Diana Andrews  01883 625585 
 
Senior Field Officer, Warwick Reynolds 020-8688 9905 
Croydon contact & Sett recorder. 
 
Membership Sec’y. Sue Machin  020-8657 3227 
 

Outside Events & Talks  
to Outside Organisations.   Maureen Pembridge  020-8686 5866 
 
Publicity Officer.  Steve Monahan  020-8657 3227 
 
Police Liason Officer. Alan Carmalt  01883 743113 
 
Minutes Secretary. Jennie Dolling 
 
Newsletter & Website Editor. David Malins 020-8657 2174 
 
Mole Valley, Reigate, Banstead, Epsom & Ewell area contact. 
   Ian Tilbury  01372 721289 
 
Contacts for Neighbouring Badger Protection Groups: 
West Surrey:           Dave Williams 01483 811989 
Badger Trust Sussex (Mid Sussex)       Jan Spooner               01403 822735 
West Kent:           Barbara Wilkinson   01474 703948 
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ESBPS Newsletter by e -mail:  If you would prefer to receive this 
newletter by e-mail, please e-mail esbps.badgers@gmail.com with your 
name, postal address & e-mail address. 
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            IN CASE OF EMERGENCY  
             or if you have important information 
 

  ESBPS 24 Hour Rescue Service :   
        Warwick Reynolds 020-8688 9905 mobile: 07973 327017 
        Ray Ings 01883 380321   mobile: 07736 520332 
        Steve Monahan   020-8657 3227 
 

  RSPCA – 24 Hour Emergencies & Enquiries:   0300 1234 999 

  Police  – Crime in progress or danger to life, but also Badgers in  
        road accidents, or interference to Badgers or their setts:        999 
    or ring your local Police Station in office hours – see local directory. 

      IF THE PROBLEM IS NOT URGENT  ring 101 or phone bel ow. 

  Kingston Wildlife Crime Officer   PC Hayley Parkes - 020-8721 5855 
 

  Metropolitan Police Wildlife Crime Unit  - 020-7230 8888 
    e-mail: wildlife@met.police.uk 
 
        Surrey Wildlife Crime & Rural Affairs Officers : 

  Mole Valley   PC Mark Trezise - 01483 630370 
    e-mail: molevalley@surrey,police.uk 
 

  Reigate & Banstead   PC Sue Roe - 01483 631393 
    e-mail: reigateandbanstead@surrey.police.uk  
 

  Epson & Ewell   PC Simon Young - 01483 571212 
    e-mail: epsom@surrey.police.uk 
 

  Tandridge   PC Barry Reece - 01483 633167 
    e-mail: tandridge@surrey.police.uk 
 

  Neighbourhood Support Team North Tandridge  
     PCs Stephen Cresswell & Lloyd Auloni - 0845 1252222 

 

  Crimestoppers  – Call anonymously if you have information 
                       on anyone involved in criminal activity: 0800 555111 
 

  Reporting Dead Badgers  - Please phone Warwick Reynolds.  
       We need to know about them but we do not collect dead 
       badgers, your Council should be able to help.  
 

 
������������	���
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�
��������  
 Contact our Treasurer Diana Andrews.   Tel: 01883 625585 

        30 Church Road, Warlingham Surrey CR6 9NU 
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Chairman’s 
Comments 

by Ray Ings. 
 

Badger culling folly: 
Following a closely fought 2-day 
Judicial Review in June, the High 
Court decided NOT to quash the 
Coalition Government’s proposal 
to kill badgers in England. 
Consequently the Coalition 
Government has gone ahead with 
its decision to authorise a cull of 
badgers in the West country. On 
our behalf, the Badger Trust has 
been challenging the decision 
through the courts and will 
continue to oppose it whenever 
and wherever it can. The 
arguments have been well covered 
in these pages and in the media.  
 
Please go to page 14 and see 
how you can enter your name 
on the Petition posted by  
Dr Brian May on the HM 
Government e-petition site.  
 
 

Badger Trust will surely be in need 
of extra funds. If you are able to 
help them with money –  
please send it to Badger trust, 
PO box 708, East Grinstead,  
East Sussex  RH19 2WN. 
 
Vigilance required to highlight 
planning applications that could 
affect  badgers or their setts:  
With the Coalition Government’s 
changes to the Planning System, 
many local councils, like Croydon, 
have decided not to contact local 
people when planning applications 
are made.  

This could mean more problems 
for badgers - so can you do 
anything about this? The answer is 
Yes, and it’s quite easy! 
  
Go online and search for your local 
councils planning page, then enter 
your own post code in the search 
box.  
Now you can view any planning 
applications that have been made 
recently or in the past.  
If you are unsure whether an 
application could affect badgers or 
their setts, please forward the 
council planning application 
number and relevant details to us - 
we can then check it – just in case! 
 
Training Caterham Police: 
Following a report of badger 
digging in the Woldingham area, 
the Police asked me to conduct a 
training session in Caterham on 
badgers, setts, persecution, the 
Badger Act etc.  
I alerted the Police to look out for 
people walking dogs at night and 
advised them to check for blood on 
dogs and whether lamps, spades 
etc. were being carried. Blood 
should then be collected for 
analysis. 
The Police stated that it was too 
expensive to take blood samples 
for analysis. So I said that ESBPS 
would fund this if it amounted to no 
more than £200 or so. I then wrote 
a Memorandum of Understanding 
confirming this to the police. I also 
gave the Police contact numbers 
for the ESBPS.  
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Treasurer 
Diana Andrews 
Tel; 01883 625585 
 

I hope you renewed your 
subscription for 2012. We are so 
reliant on your subscriptions, 
donations and legacies to carry out 
the many activities we undertake in 
support of badgers in Surrey and 
the UK. 
 
 

Newsletter 
& Website 
Editor 

David Malins 
Tel: 020-8657 2174 
  We must acknowledge the use of 
drawings from Michael Clark’s  
excellent book ‘Badgers’. This is 
published by Whittet Books,  
ISBN 0-905483-65-0.  
We have it on our sales stall.  
  Our logo is based on Simon 
Turvey’s painting ‘Badger’.  
Our newsletter & website would 
benefit if you could contribute, 
articles, drawings, photographs or 
anything you think might interest  
members or visitors to our website.  
 
ESBPS Website 
  Our updated website 
www.esbps.org.uk is back online. 
We hope you find it interesting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Outside Events 
& Talks to Local   
Organisations. 
Maureen Pembridge 
Tel: 020-8686 5866 
mob: 07758 715422 
 

Information  
& Fund Raising Stall: 
by Warwick Reynolds. 
The ESBPS Sales and Information 
Stall made one of its now rare 
appearances at the Butterfly 
Conservation Day at Juniper Hall, 
Boxhill. The monsoon on the 
second day drove most stalls 
inside the main house, which left 
me to take up residence in their 
abandoned tents. Oh! What luxury. 

Forthcoming Events: 
RSPB Autumn Fair   
Sat. November 3rd   
10am to 1pm. All Saints’ Parish 
Church Hall, Onslow Gardens, 
South Croydon CR2 9AB. 
 

Talks: 
by Maureen Pembridge 
I still have a few spaces 
in my calendar to give 

talks to local organisations.  I can 
tell you about the work of the 
ESBPS – our rescues, our release 
programme for orphaned cubs and 
much more besides. 

SWANS & FRIENDS BIRD RESCUE  
55 Copsleigh Avenue, Salfords,  

Redhill, Surrey RH1 5BQ 
 

Rescue / Ambulance: 07712 753919 
 

RESCUE, TREATMENT & RELEASE 
CARING FOR OUR WILDLIFE 
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News from Warwick Reynolds Senior Field Officer: 
 

A Dog Rescue: 
In May 2012 I got a call from a lady in Coulsdon telling me her Jack Russell 
named Buster and nicknamed ‘Badger’ due to his black and white facial 
markings, had been down a badger sett for more than 24 hours. I went straight 
over to assess the situation, which I can only describe as dire. The sett had 
many entrances, was situated on a steep wooded slope and extended for over 
100m. 
I listened at all the entrances using my ASTMDE device in picture overleaf - 
Acoustical Subterranean Trapped Mammal Detection Equipment - aka  
plastic waste pipe. I couldn’t hear so much as a bark or whimper. 
Next day Buster had been trapped for more than 48 hours, a time when often 
trapped dogs have slimmed down enough to escape. It is also a time when 
Natural England, the licensing body for protected species, will consider issuing 
a licence to dig into a sett to rescue a dog. So our Chairman Ray Ings secured 
the licence, although, realistically, there was going to be little hope of digging 
through so many roots. 
The assistance of the Fire Department was requested by Buster's family. It was 
encouraging that the Fire Department refused to attend until the necessary 
licence had been issued; there have been occasions in other parts of the 
country where over-enthusiastic departments have dug into setts without being 
certain the dog is still trapped. 
The fireman's polecam was unable to negotiate the sharp bends that badgers 
build into their tunnels. Next the seismic and sound detection equipment used 
to locate people trapped in collapsed buildings was tried. This is an impressive 
bit of kit, which picked up two underground movements, which momentarily 
raised the spirits of searchers. However, the targets were moving so they were 
probably badgers. 
Still raining, no sign of Buster and so it was DynoRod's turn but their drain cam 
also found it difficult to negotiate the muddy tunnels. 
Then for the next 4 days Buster's family and friends and I lay out in the sodden 
woods, listening at the entrances using pipes and microphones for up to 15 
hours a day. It was a strange experience. I'd never been camping without a tent 
before. People walking past were rather surprised to see us with our heads 
down a badger sett calling 'Badger’ ‘Badger'. We never heard a single bark and 
I am sure we all feared the worst. 
Then one wet morning as I was preparing to leave home for another day of 
swamp snorkling, the phone rang and I knew by the excited voice on the other 
end that Buster had returned home. After 6 days the little rascal had returned 
unscathed apart from a nip on the bum. He was not dehydrated or visibly 
skinny. It had all been well worth it. 
A report in a local paper that the rescue had been thwarted by legal protection 
was not true. 
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From several dog rescues there emerges a number of unexpected facts: 
1.       Dogs nearly always find their own way out. 
2.       Dogs can survive much longer underground than one might think –  
          sometimes up to 30 days.  
3.       Badgers rarely kill trapped dogs – they might give them the odd nip. 
4.       Trapped dogs don't do much barking.                                                    
The biggest danger is when a trapped dog gets free, disorientated, and has to 
cross roads to reach home. 

 

The firemen listen and patiently wait – note the       ‘Buster’ and his very grateful owner – he seems 
essential ASTMDE device in the foreground.           no worse off for his adventure. 
 

Other pieces of news: 
We are also called to foxes in trouble. Ray was called to a fox trapped in a 
barbed wire fence. After cutting the animal free, he took it to Wildlife Aid. Here 
it was anesthetized to try to remove the wire. Unfortunately its injuries were too 
severe and it could not be saved. 
Warwick was called by the RSPCA to a fox with an injured leg under a car. 
Warwick extracted it but was bitten for his pains. The fox was taken to  
Wildlife Aid but did not survive. 
 
A Lucky Young Badger  by David Malins 
In early July a young badger, about 6 months old, was injured by a car in Linton 
Glade, Croydon. A concerned person called the RSPCA who collected the 
badger and took it to the Wildlife Aid animal hospital in Leatherhead. The 
badger seemed to have suffered mild concussion and quickly recovered.  
Two days rest and good food confirmed it was ready to go home. The next job 
was to release the badger near a sett close to its accident. 
As I live nearby I was asked to assist the release. On a cold dark drizzly 
evening I met a representative from Wildlife Aid who brought the badger in a 
carrying cage.  I decided that there were 2 setts that the badger could have 
come from - one in Selsdon Wood or another beyond Sorrel Bank.  I decided to 
try Selsdon Wood, so we took the cage and opened it on top of the nearest 
active sett. The badger was reluctant to leave its comfortable cage and had to 
be gently tipped out. It lay on top of the sett for about 10 minutes trying to work 
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Dedicated to the care, treatment 
and rehabilitation of sick, injured 

and orphaned wildlife. 
24 Hour Emergency Phone  

01372 377332 
Randalls Farmhouse,  

Randalls Road, Leatherhead,  
Surrey  KT22 0AL 

website: www.wildlifeaid.com 
e-mail: wildlife@pncl.co.uk  

 

We appreciate any support  
that you can give us.  

 

out where it was. Then ignoring the sett it was on top of, it set off hesitatingly 
along a badger path in a south-westerly direction towards other badger setts.  
We were congratulating ourselves when it stopped and walked slowly in a wide 
circle. It then came out onto the main path, sniffed at our boots and then set off 
determinedly back along the main path in the opposite direction. It passed the 
sett I had chosen without hesitating and disappeared in the direction of the 
other sett I had considered. It appeared to know where it was going. 
Young as it was it seemed to have a homing instinct like pigeons. The badger 
was able to circle and then know the way home. 
 

When wild animals are sick, injured or orphaned we rely on Wildlife Aid to give 
them a second chance. Their programme of Rescue - Rehabilitate - Release  
needs our financial and practical help. 
Please see their website: 
www.wildlifeaid.org.uk  and help them 
if you can. 

 
 
Badger Releases: 
All 3 groups of orphan cubs released last year are still retaining a connection 
with their artificial setts and seem to be getting around well. 
 

At the time of writing (20.9.12) Wildlife Aid had 14 young badgers that will need 
to join our release program later this year.  
 
 

News about 2 of this year’s badgers being prepared for release: 
The following article is based on one in the Herts. & Middx. Badger group 
magazine. 
The RSPCA phoned to tell us that they were called to rescue a badger that had 
fallen from a sett which is on a wall above, and adjacent to, gardens in Sadlers 
Way, Sele Farm in Hertford. Sadly the badger was a lactating female, she had 
broken her back and had to be put to sleep. They asked residents in 
neighbouring gardens to keep a look out for any orphaned cubs. 
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Sadie later renamed Sid - 
We had a call some days later to say there were 2 
cubs playing in one of the 
gardens beneath the wall; they had obviously fallen 
from this sett as well. We rescued the cubs and 
checked them over, they seemed in excellent 
condition, they were very strong and active so we 
decided to put them back – this was a bad decision. 
A day later another cub was found - it was much 
smaller and very weak. It was taken to the vets but 
did not survive. The following day one of the 
original cubs was found again and this time it was 
rescued and checked over at the vets and brought 
to the pen. It was fine and immediately made itself 
a cosy bed. It ate well and seemed very strong and 
healthy.  
 
Phillip - 
Later the same day we had a call from Maria in Braughing Kriars to say she 
had found a very sick cub in the road at Upwick. She had taken it home but 
was very concerned that it might not survive. We collected it immediately and 
took it to the Woolpack vets in Buntingford where there is an excellent nurse 
called Emma. I must say 1 have never seen a cub in such a bad way, it was 
covered in mud, it had lots of ticks, it was hardly able to breathe and was badly 

dehydrated. Emma took it home 
overnight and worked her magic on 
it and to my surprise rang to say it 
was recovering well. It was given 
medication and after another 24hrs 
TLC from Emma was well enough 
to come to the pen. The staff at 
Woolpack had already decided to 
call it Phillip so he was collected 
and brought to the pen to meet 
Sadie. After two little growls they 
seemed very pleased to see each 

other and were soon curled up together in their straw bedding. They made 
good progress eating well, sleeping all day and playing most of the night. After 
ten days it was decided to transfer them lo Wildlife Aid in Surrey where they 
could be with other cubs. It was then we found out that Sadie was a male which 
was a surprise because of his behaviour he had been so caring with Phillip the 
smaller cub. We obviously need more practice sexing cubs but it is not easy 
when they are wriggling and trying to bite. We are grateful to Wildlife Aid for 
taking them and we were pleased to donate £100 towards their care.  
Ed: These badgers will soon be part of Warwick’s 2012 Release Programme. 
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Other Local News: 
BMX gang returns  
BMX cyclists were full of apologies when it was pointed out they were riding over a 
badger sett at Frith Hill, Surrey. They appeared contrite and promised not to do it again. 
Alas, Rodger Munt reports, they returned months later and built a new track over three 
entrances, so the police and the estate managers had to intervene. All the BMX jumps 
have been removed and the badgers have returned "with renewed vigour".  
End of story? 
 
Under-pool tunnel  
Badgers have a knack of digging in the wrong place, as West Surrey Badger Group 
member Kay Silver found to her cost. Happily swimming around last summer in her pool 
she was alarmed to discover a depression under the pool, stretching the heavy-duty 
vinyl liner and potentially risking a cascade down the garden slope on to the road and 
houses below. 
Draining the pool she found to her horror what the problem was - badgers! There had 
been a sett down the slope from her house for years. The badgers had dug a tunnel 
under her garden fence, under the pool and even into the foundations of her patio which 
they regularly visit for peanut snacks. 
"I felt this was pushing the boundaries of our inter-species friendship a bit too far," writes 
Kay in the January edition of the group's newsletter. 
WSBG's Peter Eggleton drafted an application to Natural England to close the 
tunnel and it was eventually sealed off with chain link fencing. As Kay says: 
"These animals are lovely to watch and a treasure to have on your land but 
they are wild creatures with their own lifestyles and motivations". 
 
 

              ‘HOPE’ 
This picture is a poignant symbol of 
the future for Britain’s badgers as 
reported in the following pages. 
Their hope must be that Britain will 
come to accept that culling is NOT 
the answer to the bTB problem in 
cattle. 
 
Pat Williams of West Surrey Badger 
Group painted the picture.  
Copies of this postcard in colour are 
available from WSBG at a  
cost of £2 ea. plus p&p. 
To order contact WSBG by  
Phone 07768 518064 or 
e-mail wsbg@wsbg.co.uk 
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Badger Trust   
PO Box 708   e-mail: enquiries@nfbg.org.uk 
East Grinstead   website: www.badgertrust.org.uk 
East Sussex,    Chairman - Dave Williams. 
RH19 2WN.   Sec’y - Dr Pam Mynott 
Tel: 08458 287878 
Fax: 02380 233896 

 

Badger Trust is the working name of the National Federation of Badger Groups (NFBG). 
The NFBG is a company limited by guarantee, registered in England no.5460677;  
Registered charity no.1111440. 
 

Badger Trust promotes the conservation, welfare and protection of badgers, their setts 
and their habitats.  It represents and supports 60 local voluntary badger groups 
throughout Britain, provides expert advice on all badger issues and works closely with 
the RSPCA, the police and others.  

 

Badger Trust maintains a database on incidents of badger persecution in Britain.   
 

Badger Trust is an active member of PAW – The Partnership for Action against Wildlife 
Crime. This involves the police, other government agencies and  
non-governmental organisations that are working to fight wildlife crime.  
Badger Trust is a member of WCL – Wildlife & Countryside Link.  
Check the website for the origination of articles m arked ** 

 
 

The first licence for a large-
scale cull of Badgers in  
England has been issued** 
 
The first licence for a large-scale cull of 
badgers in England has been issued, 
allowing the animals to be killed over a  
300 km2 area in west Gloucestershire. 
The government hopes it is the first of many 
licences and that the death of an estimated 
100,000 badgers will help curb the scourge 
of TB in cattle, which led to 26,000 cows 
being slaughtered in 2011. 
Asked if the granting of the license was a positive first step in a nationwide roll 
out of the cull, the environment secretary, Owen Paterson, said: "Yes, I very 
much hope so."  
 

Badgers can carry bovine TB but the scientists who led a decade long trial of 
culling concluded it could make "no meaningful contribution", and was "not an 
effective way" to control the disease. 
"In pursuing this nonsensical policy, the government appears to have scant  
regard for scientific evidence, animal welfare or wildlife protection, and is  
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betraying farmers with a bloody and pointless slaughter that will not solve their 
problem," said Mark Jones, veterinarian and executive director of Humane 
Society International. HSI has lodged a complaint against the government with 
the Bern Convention, a European treaty to protect wildlife. The Badger Trust 
has also pledged to pursue any legal route to challenge culling licences. 
Paterson, a strong supporter of the cull, said: "I want to see a prosperous, 
healthy badger population living alongside healthy cattle. We would all like to 
have a vaccine but we have not got one. So we should use the measures used 
effectively in other countries to bear down on the disease in wildlife and in 
cattle." The previous Labour government said an oral badger vaccine would be 
ready by 2015. The coalition cancelled five of six trials of injectable vaccines, 
and said a viable oral vaccine was "years away". 
 

The RSPB said on Monday that they would be vaccinating badgers on its land 
at Highnam Woods in Gloucestershire, which lies just outside the newly 
licenced culling zone. "The dairy industry has endured terrible times while 
trying to cope with this devastating disease," said the RSPB's Martin Harper. 
"However, we have never been convinced that the best way to help farmers is 
to force them to foot the bill for a contentious cull that is only expected to 
reduce outbreaks by about 16%. This is a lot of effort for a small gain. Bovine 
TB needs tackling properly and we believe vaccination offers the best hope for 
cattle, badgers and the industry." 
 

The decade-long trial indicated that if heavy culling was continued for years, 
then a 16% drop in bovine TB cases could be seen. But the new culls will use a 
different killing method and the cull in Gloucestershire, and one expected in 
Somerset, are intended to test whether the less expensive shooting of free-
running animals is as effective as the cage-trapping and shooting used before. 
 

The issuing of the licence by Natural England, means that groups of farmers 
and landowners can cull over a continuous six-week period every year for the 
next four years and have to kill at least 70% of the local population. "Maximum 
numbers will be specified to prevent the risk of local extinction," said a 
statement from Natural England. 
 
Sir David Attenborough and Simon King OBE  have expressed their extreme 
sadness at the Coalition Government’s plans to shoot badgers this autumn in 
England despite overwhelming scientific evidence against culling as a solution 
to bTB in cattle.  
 

Their remarks follow the news on September 17th that Natural England had 
issued the first licence for a pilot badger cull in Gloucestershire, and planned to 
issue a second for Somerset shortly. They added: “Even Lord Krebs has 
described the proposed cull as ‘crazy’ “. Lord Krebs designed the £50 million 
culling trials of 1998-2007 and is now Principal of Jesus College, Oxford. 
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Sir David Attenborough and Simon King OBE say:  “We are extremely 
saddened by the Government’s determination to proceed with culling when 
there are alternatives that could meet multiple policy objectives – reduce bTB in 
badgers and cattle AND prevent the unnecessary killing and maiming of one of 
Britain’s best loved wild mammals”. They point out that wildlife filmmakers in 
this country have spent the last six decades trying to inspire and promote 
understanding and respect for wildlife both nationally and internationally. They 
ask, “How can we now expect any other nation, especially a poor developing 
country, to conserve its wildlife whenever there is a conflict with short-term 
economic and political interests?” 

The Chairman of the Badger Trust, David Williams , stresses: “Badgers have 
been killed since 1975 to stop the spread of bTB and the scientific data shows, 
repeatedly, that it just does not work”.  
 

Many leading scientists have stated that a cull this autumn will not work and 
may even increase the spread of bTB. Since 2007, the majority of scientists 
have advocated the vaccination of badgers and ultimately of cattle as a far 
better and more cost-effective option. They are surprised that successive 
Governments have not embraced this approach more whole-heartedly and the 
Badger Trust regularly hears from scientists that it has been like banging their 
heads against a brick wall. 
 

The Badger Trust is adamant that the UK Government should be leading the 
world by example at a time when wild species across the planet are declining 
rapidly. It should apply win-win solutions such as vaccination that balance the 
needs of farmers, badgers and the public interest. Instead it chooses to press 
ahead with killing thousands if not hundreds of thousands of one of Britain’s 
most iconic wild species. This is despite the deep reservations of scientists and 
69 per cent of the public who responded to the Coalition’s own consultation. 

Chris Packham , the broadcaster and naturalist, has joined the Badger Trust’s 
campaign and says: “This is the darkest day for badgers in Britain and a 
shameful one for all of us. Britain prides itself on its excellence in the field of 
science and technology, and yet science is being forsaken and badgers are 
about to be sacrificed for no apparent sensible reason. It’s simply unforgivable.” 

Dr. Brian May calls for milk boycott  
A COALITION led by the RSPCA and rock star Brian May have called on 
consumers to boycott milk from areas where badger cull  trials are being 
planned.  
 
Animal rights campaigners  are determined to halt the trials through protests 
at the cull sites, whose location is not being made public. Volunteers plan to 
patrol the zones and stop the badgers coming into the open. 
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STOP THE BADGER CULL  
 Please sign the Petition  posted by Brian May on the HM 
Government e-petition site on 07/09/2012. The target to achieve 
100,000 signatures in order to request a debate in Parliament has 
been reached but this does not mean the request will be granted. 
More signatures could help sway the decision.  
The Petition can only be signed once, electronically.  
There is no equivalent paper petition, so please do it now!  
The fourth paragraph should read - "The method of free shooting 
badgers could cause severe pain  to many thousands of badgers." 
The missing word shown in bold  was noticed too late for the text 
to be changed but should not affect the integrity of the petition. 

Please Sign Now!  
on the Badger Trust website www.badgertrust.org.uk 
> STOP THE BADGER CULL 
Ctrl + click to follow link below - 
More info - www.justdosomething.org.uk  
 
 

Bovine TB test undermined:  
Infected cows escape Detection ** 
 

Up to a third of infected cattle could be missed 
by the standard test for bovine tuberculosis 
(bTB) because a liver parasite may be 
hampering eradication of the disease, research 
suggests. Dairy cattle carrying both TB and the 
30x13mm fluke Fasciola hepatica (pictured) 
were less likely to reveal the infection, but the f luke has been increasing 
in the UK. 
Prof Diana Williams of Liverpool University said the research team had been 
surprised to find that where there was more fluke there was less evidence of 
disease. Prof Williams also said fluke had become more common in the UK 
over the last 15 years - the very period that has seen a threefold increase in the 
number of cattle herds where bTB was present. She added that flukes could be 
thriving partly because of climate change and because of on-farm schemes 
that encouraged farmers to maintain ponds, lakes and marshes to support 
wildlife. 
This carries forward work published in May last year by the Veterinary  
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Sciences Division of the Agri-Food and Biosciences Institute of Northern  
Ireland, 
One of their conclusions was that "co-infection with parasites, most notably 
liver fluke, and also the mycobacterial johne's disease, influenced the 
diagnostic sensitivity of both the comparative skin test and the gamma 
interferon test". 
David Williams, Chairman of the Badger Trust, said: "The cattle industry should 
not only welcome these findings but actively follow them up, particularly on 
behalf of farm businesses that endure persistent bTB breakdowns. For 
decades badgers have been blamed, now this research clearly shows how 
infection could stay undetected in a herd. Instead of spending its money on 
trying to kill badgers the industry should be pressing for all efforts to be made 
to improve testing and remove the danger of leaving up to one third of a herd 
still infected. 
"Until the science is clear, we should not be making the badger a scapegoat. 
Remember DDT, myxomatosis and Thalidomide. We thought we knew that 
these were scientific certainties but they were disastrous. We should be wary 
for the future".  
 
 

Operation Meles –  
Dogs seized in crackdown **  
THE BADGER TRUST joined a wide range of 
agencies last year to launch Operation Meles – 
Pursuing the Persecutors. This is aimed at baiting, 

poisoning, wrecking and snaring in the name of sport. 
 

RSPCA inspectors have recently visited more than 30 homes in England and 
Wales as part of a crackdown on alleged wildlife crime. They were acting on  
reports to the charity's cruelty line, and pro-actively visited addresses in 
England. They gave welfare checks to nearly 90 animals - including dogs, 
ferrets, birds of prey and some cats - as part of Operation Meles. The officers 
identified several targets linked to alleged badger crime. 
 

The recent week of action was in conjunction with the SSPCA in Scotland, the 
USPCA in Northern Ireland and the Badger Trust. Chief Inspector Ian Briggs, 
the RSPCA's lead on Operation Meles, said: "Badger crime is a constant blight 
on the British countryside. Catching those responsible remains one of our top 
priorities. We are building up our ever-expanding body of intelligence to help us 
to catch people who go into our countryside and cause untold suffering to 
badgers for their own sick entertainment." 
 

In addition to the visits by RSPCA inspectors, three warrants in conjunction 
with local police forces across England have been carried out, with nine dogs 
seized. Two people have been interviewed on suspicion of offences under the 
Protection of Badgers Act 1992, with one arrested so far.  
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East Surrey Badger Protection Society Membership Application 
Please return to Treasurer PO Box 2774, Purley, Surrey  CR8 1WY 
Minimum annual subscription: Family at one address £8 ��� � , Adult £6, ��� �  
Child under 15 ��� �  / Senior citizen ��� �  / Student £4 ��� � .    
 

                     Please �  relevant box and use BLOCK CAPITALS:  
          initials        surname   *delete as necessary.  

Mr/Mrs/Miss/Ms*    . . . . . . . . .    . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

Address . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Postcode . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

Telephone . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    e-mail address . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

either – I enclose a cheque/PO for £ . . . . . . , it includes a £ . . . . . . . donation.  
 
Signature . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Date . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

or – we would be very pleased if you sign this Bankers Order: 

Your bank . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

Branch address . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Postcode . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

Your Account No. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . . . . . . . . . Branch No. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Please pay (now and) † on the 1st January each year to the East Surrey Badger 
Protection Society at Lloyds Bank, 102 South End, Croydon  CR9 1YA, 
                          † delete if joining between October 1st & December 31st 
Account No. 2435058, Branch No. 30-92-45  

the sum of £ . . . . . . . . . .  (it includes a £ . . . . . . . .  donation)  
 
Signature . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Date . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

Gift Aid Declaration : 
Please treat all subscriptions and donations paid to ESBPS since 6 April 2000 and from 
this date as Gift Aid donations. 
                          Signature . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  .   Date . . . . . . . . .  

Please note: 1. You can cancel this declaration at any time by notifying the ESBPS. 
2. You must pay an amount of income tax and/or capital gains tax at least equal to the tax that 
ESBPS reclaims on your donations in the tax year you give.  
3. If, in the future, your circumstances change and you no longer pay tax on your income and/or 
capital gains equal to the tax the charity reclaims, please notify the ESBPS. 
4. If you pay tax at a higher rate – although ESBPS cannot reclaim tax at the higher rate, you can 
claim tax relief when completing your tax return. 
 
SURREY BADGERS NEED YOU!  To discuss the possibility of giving us much needed help 
with manning sales stalls, ‘professional skills’, or in any other way please tick the ��� � .   


